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Ben Venews 

Principal’s Message           Week 8 Term 4 

 

 

Welcome to Week 8 

It was lovely to see everyone get into the spirit of Book Week last Friday. As usual there were 

some well planned outfits and students looked amazing. It was great to see the school staff 

join in the fun with a ‘Where’s Wally’ theme. 

As previously mentioned Cam Pryce will relieve as Principal of Ben Venue in 2021 and I 

would like to congratulate Lana Howlett who was successful in her expression of interest to fill 

the Deputy Principal role. I have no doubt that they will both fill these roles with passion and 

dedication and ensure that Ben Venue continues to be a school of kind, safe learners where 

great things are always happening. 

2021  

The opportunity for parent requests has now closed. Staff will be organising the 2021 classes 

in the next few days. Please be reminded that although requests are considered they cannot 

always be guaranteed. I maintain that teachers are best placed to determine suitable class 

placements that will support student learning. 

Next year, students will begin in a trial class for the first two weeks. At the end of this two 

week trial period there may be some student movement. This will be based on observations of 

student learning and interactions. We want to set our students up for a great year of learning. 

Please note that this will not be a further opportunity for parent requests. 

Step-up day  

On Monday 7 December all students will be participating in a ‘step-up’ day. This means that 

all students will spend a day in the next year level classroom. Year 1 will go to Year 2, Year 2 

will go to Year 3 and so on. It is hoped that this opportunity will relieve any concerns that 

students may have about moving to the next year level so they are able to focus on enjoying 

their school holiday rather than worrying about school. 

Fake Nails 

There has been a trend of wearing long fake nails to school among our senior girls. These are 
not appropriate for school and are very distracting in the classroom. The girls tend to play with 
them and also find participating in activities which require using fine motor skills difficult. 
Please support us by encouraging the wearing of these during the holiday periods. 

Phone 6772 4263 – Email benvenue-p.school@det.nsw.edu.au 
 

Website – School Stream 

 

Lou Moffatt  
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Community Notices 

Triathlon News 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Congratulations to Oliver Belson, Caleb Flanagan and Lucas Flanagan who competed at 
the Hutchinson and Harlow Schools Team Triathlon Challenge on the weekend. The 
boys won the Primary School boys event with Lucas Flanagan swimming 100m, Oliver 
Belson riding 6km and Caleb Flanagan running 1km. Congratulations boys.  
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      PROUDLY SPONSORED BY...  

MICHAEL SINGLETON  

 For all your real estate requirements 

whether you are selling or leasing,  contact 

the expert team at Armidale Town and 

Country Real Estate 

184 Beardy Street Armidale 02 6772 2111 

        LOVE PAINT PTY LTD   

Multi award winning master and decorators.   

Domestic, industrial,  commercial, wallpapering and 

maintenance painting.  

Phone: 6772 4430 or 0402 838 692  

Email: jeffreylove@bigpond.com 

WESTSIDE ESPRESSO 

Café and takeaway open  

Mon- Fri 6:00am 3:00pm.   

 Sat -Sun 7:00am-2:00pm.  

Coffee, smoothies, fresh juices,        

frozen yogurt, and hot foods.  

Located at the Harvey Norman Centre  

  local call : 02 5713 0003 

  ARMIDALE BRAZILIAN JIU-JITSU   

Kids from the age of 5 will develop self                                                                                     

confidence, athleticism and learn self control 

techniques.   

Mon-Wed 4:15pm– 4:45pm  

at 251-257 Mann St 

www.armidalebrazilianjiujitsu.com.au      

 Phone: Head Coach Felipe Faria: 0423 957 976 

  HUNTS CARPETS AND BLINDS

  Hunts Carpets and Blinds is your  

           one stop shop for all floorcoverings

                and window furnishings.   

  Located at 217 Mann Street Armidale  

info@huntscarpets.com.au www.huntscarpets.com.au  

      Phone: 6772 6766or 0427 903 656 

Northey Plastering 
Organise all of your plastering needs from 
New homes, renovations, extensions  and 
patch ups. Give the the team a call.  
 
Robert Northey 0421973835 
Email northeyplastering@hotmail.com 

TERM 4  2020  CALENDAR 

Week Monday  Tuesday Wednesday  Thursday  Friday  

 

8 

30.11 1.12 2.12 3.12 4.12 

 

9 

7.12 8.12 9.12 10.12 11.12 

Kindergarten fire station 

excursion 

 

 

10 

14.12 15.12 16.12 

Last day of school 

17.12 18.12 

 

          FRIDAY ONLY       

      6 nuggets and drink $6.00 

 Orders must be phoned through by parents by  

    Thursday afternoon 

                  6772 8528 

http://www.armidalebrazilianjiujitsu.com.au

